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Evanton Wood Community Company

Spring 2010

Dear Member

This is our second newsletter since we took over as directors and we are delighted to report the progress that we have made. 

EWCC Chairman

We are sorry to report that our chairman Donald Buntain has resigned due to pressure of other commitments.  The directors of EWCC would like to thank Donald for the contribution that he made to the work of EWCC, particularly for creating the essential structure for meetings when the new board first took over the running of EWCC and for making contact with Novar factor Nigel Fraser.   In the meantime, vice chairman Mark Stevens has taken on the role of acting chairman. The situation will be reviewed at the EWCC AGM which is due in October. We are looking for a new director to be co-opted onto the EWCC board. If you are interested, please phone Adrian on 01349 830517 or Mark on 01349 832992. 

EWCC Survey

Many thanks to the ten members (20% of the membership) who filled in the EWCC survey which went out with the first newsletter. The survey asked members what they would and wouldn’t like to see happening in Evanton Wood. Members said they enjoyed the wildlife, the walks, and the peace and quiet that the wood offered, and would like to see the wood managed, and for school children and young people to be involved. See website for full results, or contact Janey Clarke on 01349 830796 for a copy. 

Community Group award from Highland Council/Leader Cromarty Firth Ward

In December 2009 we were the first community group to be awarded a grant of £2000 by the Cromarty Firth ward under the new collaboration between Highland Council and Leader. This grant was awarded for funding for three short term posts. These posts were a community artist to do an art project with Kiltearn Primary School based on Evanton Wood, a fundraiser to look for funding to buy Evanton Wood, and a researcher to research viable skills training options in Evanton Wood. The remainder of the grant was for holding events in Evanton Wood. 

We are delighted to report that several of the objectives of the grant application have been achieved with the assistance of the funds made available to us by Highland Council and Leader. 

Kiltearn Primary 5/4 Art Booklet

Firstly the art booklet made by P5/4 at Kiltearn Primary School with the help of community artist Lizzie McDougall has been completed and is now for sale in Cornerstone priced £3.00. In addition a selection of six cards are also available at Cornerstone priced £1.20. The cards feature prints of animals and trees which can be found in Evanton Wood and appear in the booklet. 

Lizzie and I took P5/4 for a walk in Evanton Wood accompanied by their teacher Mrs. Cameron and classroom assistant Fiona Gilchrist.  We looked at different types of trees in the wood and at the signs of the various animals which live in Evanton Wood.  The 24 page A6 booklet is packed full of heart warming illustrations and comments and is a joy to look at.  Congratulations to Lizzie and Mrs. Cameron and her helpers and all the pupils of P5/4 for a great piece of work. We plan to send the booklet out to companies operating around Evanton, together with an accompanying letter asking them if they would like to make a donation towards the purchase of Evanton Wood for the community. Money raised from the sale of the booklet and the cards will also go towards purchasing the wood, so please pop into Cornerstone and purchase a booklet and cards and support P5/4’s efforts. You won’t be disappointed. If you think you might be able to sell booklets and cards to work colleagues, family or friends please contact me and I will supply you with them. This will help to spread the word about our efforts to buy Evanton Wood, as well as informing people of the wealth of wildlife in the wood and raise money for the purchase of Evanton Wood. 

Printing and Sales of P5/4 Art Booklet and Cards

We are very grateful to Novar Estate and an anonymous friend, who has also helped us in other ways, for paying for the printing of 100 booklets and many thanks also to the two directors, two members and the passer by who learnt from Lizzie how to make up the booklets and made 50 in a session at Cornerstone last week. There are still another 50 booklets to make, so if anyone has time to help and would like to learn how to make a hand made book, please could they contact me or one of the other directors. The first sales of the cards brought in £9.35, the very first money raised to buy the wood. When I went in to school to tell P5/4 what their efforts had raised, they dug deep into their pockets and increased the amount  from £9.35 to £20.75 – with this sort of spirit we will have the money to buy Evanton Wood in no time! Well done P5/4. 

EWCC Fund Raising Appeal Launch and Easter Event

Highland Council/Leader funding also enabled us to launch our campaign to raise the money to buy Evanton Wood on Easter Sunday with an Easter Event in Evanton Wood.  The Rev. Donnie MacSween opened the event with an Easter Service when he reflected on the contribution the past makes to the present. Of course forestry is a particularly good example of this, as Donnie pointed out.  What does the forest look like to the forester who plants it? Good forestry needs people who are prepared to think 100 years ahead and act for future generations. Hopefully soon it will be our job to be thinking what we want Evanton Wood to look like in 100 years time and to work out how we are going to make that happen. 

Easter Egg Hunt and Painted Egg Competition

The Easter egg hunt and the egg rolling were a great success. The lateral moraine at the edge of the wood provided the perfect site for both activities, and the two dogs that attended the event enjoyed a very large breakfast! Thanks very much to Novar Estate for giving us permission to hold the event in Evanton Wood, to Novar Tulloch Sawmill for timber to make the signs for the event, to Evanton Co-op for groceries for the breakfast BBQ, to Lidl for biscuits and chocolate, to Teddy’s café at the Mart for paper cups and plates and the loan of frying pans, and a big  thank-you to John Gordon of Highland Feather Fresh for 15 doz eggs for painting and to Cornerstone for their hospitality to EWCC in providing space for an egg painting session and keeping us supplied with tea and mini-Easter eggs and to Diana Purvis for leading the egg painting session and to Rowan Piper for face painting at the event.  We raised £185 in donations for tea, coffee, bacon, sausage and egg rolls, pancakes and face painting, bringing the total raised so far to buy Evanton Wood to £205. 

Thanks to EWCC directors Chris Hamilton and Keith Kennedy for judging the egg painting competition. The winners were as follows:

Playgroup and Nursery:

 1st Noah Carson 

2nd Libby Grace Jones

P1-P3
1st Chloe Chester 

P4-7

 Ist Joshua James
2nd Kirsty Wilson

Secondary : 

1st Eleanor Wilson
2nd Kerridwyn Logan
3rd Jordan Sutherland

Adult:
 1st Diana Purvis
2nd Moira McKenna
3rd Janey Clarke

Guided Walks in Evanton Wood

Event funding from the Highland Council/Leader grant has also been used to organise guided walks in Evanton Wood. Cameron Ross, who was the forester on Novar for 18 years and is now a forestry consultant, has very kindly agreed to do guided walks in Evanton Wood. On Wednesday 21st April, Cameron took out a group of about 20 people from the Evanton Walking Group and explained to them some of the history of the wood and some of the management issues currently facing Evanton Wood. The number of people from all over the world who had visited Evanton Wood in the time that Cameron was forester helped to place the wood in our minds into a position of significance globally.  

A guided walk with Cameron is planned for members of EWCC and members of the public on                                           (date to be added).  Cameron is also taking out four  classes from Kiltearn Primary, one group from Alness Academy and also Evanton Guides. Many thanks to Cameron for agreeing to do these walks. There can be no better person or person with more knowledge of Evanton Wood to do this job. Cameron has kindly contributed his time on a voluntary basis for the school groups.  Ornithologist and Evanton resident Simon Cohen has agreed to do a breeding bird survey of Evanton Wood  and also to take interested people out on a dawn chorus walk in Evanton Wood.  (Date?) Both these events will take place in early May. EWCC vice chairman Mark Stephens has been asked to take Brownies out into the wood. Mark is very interested in the archaeology of the wood, and particularly of the Black Rock Gorge and has set up a website about the Black Rock Gorge www.blackrockgorge.co.uk. When Mark has completed more research into the archaeology of the Gorge, he will be offering guided archaeology walks in Evanton Wood. 

If you are interested in any of the guided walks we are offering, please let us know, either through the website, www.spanglefish.com/evantonwoodcommunitycompany or by telephoning me on 01349 830796, or by returning the enclosed booking form.  

Red Squirrel monitoring

Juliet Robinson from the Red Squirrel project based at the Forestry Commission in Dingwall kindly came out to Evanton in October and took two directors and two EWCC members around the wood and we found a few pine and larch cones eaten by red squirrels. However they were not very fresh, and we didn’t find any fresh cones so the results were a bit inconclusive. Then after the Kiltearn newsletter went out in December reporting this event and saying there had been no recent sightings, we were contacted by four people saying they had seen red squirrels in or around the wood, mostly on the lateral moraine – the ridge at the edge of the wood alongside Assynt Street and Ashhill.  When P5/4 were in the wood, also on the moraine, they found twenty or thirty cones eaten by red squirrels at the Chapel end of the ridge, some of which were fresh. Please report any sightings to www.redsquirrelproject.co.uk and Juliet will pick them up. Thank you. 

Liaison with Scottish Wildlife Trust

Three directors and one daughter attended a meeting of the North group of the Scottish Wildlife Trust in November and accompanied them on a walk around the wood. SWT is currently running a project to help red squirrel populations so we felt that because of the red squirrel population in Evanton Wood, collaboration between the two groups would be useful. SWT have kindly agreed to express their support for our efforts to buy Evanton Wood in any fundraising material that we produce. 

Development of Fund Raising Strategy to buy Evanton Wood

We are in the process of developing a fund raising strategy to buy the wood, of which the art booklet is the first part. We have interviewed a fundraiser, and plan to call on her services once we have done what we can ourselves to put a fundraising strategy in place. In this way we will make the best possible use of the small amount of funding we have to employ a fundraiser, by targeting her efforts to specific jobs. Once we have developed our fundraising strategy into a more complete form with the help of our fundraiser, we will present it to the membership for approval at an open meeting. We hope to organise further opportunities for the community to get involved in fundraising during the summer such as for example a sponsored walk in the wood and/or a gig, so if you are able to help with organising any of these events or have ideas for other ways to raise money please get in touch. 

Our website

Last but not least, we now have an excellent website where you can keep up to date with latest developments and have a look at photographs of our events. Check out www.spanglefish.com/evantonwoodcommunitycompany  Many thanks to EWCC director webmaster Adrian Clark for his good design and for putting our latest news on the website so promptly. Thanks also to the Ross-shire Journal and the North Star for covering our events. 

Enclosures

We have enclosed order forms for P5/4’s art booklets and cards; membership forms in case you know of any friends or neighbours who might like to join EWCC and a sheet of photos of our activities and booking forms for guided walks. Further information about our project will be displayed on the Victorian Noticeboard beside the round rose bed in Balconie Street and also on the village Noticeboard at the Co-op and in the Post Office and in Cornerstone. We plan to put collecting boxes in local shops and businesses around Evanton so please donate any spare change you may have.  Thanks to all the local businesses who have helped and supported us and of course a big thank you to your support. 

Yours sincerely

Janey Clarke

Secretary 

Evanton Wood Community Company

3 Livera Street

Evanton

Ross-shire

IV16 9YA

www.spanglefish.com/evantonwoodcommunitycompany
